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Shade of 
Watergate 
onT1n1an 

SAIPAN-Some recent pub
licity was given to a 
letter from the Tinian 
Municipal Council to the 
Civil Aeronautics Board 
supporting PanAmerican 
airlines for the Saipan
Tokyo route, now under ad
visement by the CAB in 
Washington. 

In the letter of Novem
ber 2, 1973, stating the 
resolution, the connnent 
was made that "This is our 
official position and 
final". 

The letter was signed by 
Harry L. Cruz; Speaker, 
Leonardo F. Diaz, Eddie 
Cruz, Frank A. Hocog, 
Silvestre T. Cruz, and 

Tourism 
Statistics 
For TT 
SAIPAN, (MNS) --- More 

than 90% of all travellers 
to Micronesia visit only 
one district, according 
to research just completed 
by the government's tour
ism branch of the economic 
development division. 
This surprising statistic 
was revealed as the result 
of an examination of all 
innnigration entry forms 
completed by business and 
pleasure visitors to the 
Trust Territory during the 
first six months of 1973. 

Nearly six percent of 
can't on page 9 
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Frank T. Cabrera, all mem
bers of the council. 

Four of the council mem
bers wrote the same day to 
the GAB to clarify an ear
lier position by the Coun
cil sent on November .. !, 
1973. In this clarifica
tion, the members stated 
that there were no promi
ses from any employee or 
official of Pan American. 
"The record should show 
that Joe Smith of Air Mic
ronesia/Continental 011 

Saipan is just trying to 
confuse us and we request 
the Board to disregard the 
letter dated November 1, 
1973" stated the letter. 

Speaker Harry Cruz, more 
recently, on November 8, 
added more information in 
another letter to the CAB 
clarifying a statemen~ 
made by Leornardo Diaz in 

can't on page 7 

courr Hearing confinue 
on sr. Pierre case 

SAIPAN - Last week Wed
nesday was the first day 
of the court hearing on 
whether it was legal or 
not for a public defender 
to accept a payment of 
$7,500 from a Marshallese 
woman for assisting her on 
her estate case. And to 
justify that St. Pierre 
was suspended from his 
duties as a public defen
der. 

As a result of the hear
ing, it was noted that 
there are some major 
topics which need clarifi
cation. 

No one has denied that 
Mr. St. Pierre and his 

assistant Mr. Anibar Timo
thy have accepted $7,500 
from a Marshallese woman, 
Mrs. Totha SamuelJ for 
assisting her on settling 
an estate which brought a 
large amount of money to 
her. And Mr. St. Pierre 
was suspended from his 
duties as a public defen
der earlier this year for 
accepting the money. 

Now there 
questions 
with: 

are several 
to be dealt 

Is it St. Pierre who is 
being examined or the of
fice of the TT Public 
Defender? 

can't on page 7 
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Salii 
statement 

7th Round 01 Status Talks Begins 

WASHINGTON, D.C., NOV. 
16 (MNS) --- Here is the 
statement of Senator Laza
rus Salii, Chairman of the 
Joint Committee on Future 
Status, released in Wash
ington, D.C. Nov. 14. 

"Thank you Mr. Ambassa
dor. I have found from 
past experience that these 
formal sessions never re
sult in any actual draft
ing language and, there
fore, I will not dwell at 
length on my remarks this 
morning. We are truly 
pleased that this Seventh 
Round is finally underway. 
It has been more than a 
year since we began put
ting together the actual 
language of a Draft Com
pact of Free Association 
between Micronesia and 
the United States. 

"The reason for this 
delay is a matter of re
cord. Our delegation pre
conditioned the resumption 

l'llt:l'AR[D FOi: 

of these talks upon the 
return of so-called public 
lands in Micronesia to 
their rightful owners. On 
the eve of our departure 
·from Micronesia to Wash
ington, we received from 
you a response to our re
quest. It came as the 
people of Micronesia had 
long asked in the form of 
an official United States 
government policy. In its 
essence, this policy is an 
agreement--a commitment-
on the part of the United 
States that it will return 
the so-called public lands 
to the districts in Micro
nesia inunediately. 

"The actual implementa
tion of this policy will, 
out of necessity, have to 
be held in abeyance for a 
few months pending certain 
actions on the part of the 
Congress of Micronesia and 
the District Legislatures. 

Yesterday our two dele
gations met to discuss 
this new American policy. 
I now place the minutes of 
yesterday's discussions 
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into the official record 
of this Seventh Round. 

I will only state here 
that your delegation and 
ours are able to open the 
talks this morning because 
our delegation finds the 
American policy acceptable 
with the clarifications 
and modifications agreed 
upon yesterday. 

"And now that the land 
question is out of the 
way, the task before us is 

_to complete drafting the 
Compact of Free Associa
tion. There is no r~ason 
that this task cannot be 
completed in a short 
period of time. Both 
sides have had more than 
one year to formulate 
their positions on the re
maining issues of finance 
and termination. Our 
drafting Committee is pre
pared to meet with yours 
inunediately after this 
~orning's session to begin 
that task. 

I do not find this great 
capital city objectionable 
in any great respect, but 
your weather is a bit too 
cold for our warm blood. 
You can therefore be as
sured that our delegation 
is .prepared to wind up 
these sessions in the 
shortest amount of time 
possible for several rea
sons." 

Status Talks 
Update 

WASHINGTON, D. C. , NOV. 
20 (MNS)---Working through 
a good share of the week
end, members of the United 
States and Micronesian 
drafting sub-committees 
have managed to reduce 
considerably the differen
ces that exist between 
them on the financial 
title on the Draft Compact 
of Free Association. Mem
bers of both delegations 
expressed the feeling Mon
day that considerable pro
gress has been made here 
in Washington over the 
weekend. 

"We're closer now," said 

____ NOVEMBER 22, 7973 
Representative Ekpap Silk, 
Chairman of the Microne
sian Drafting Sub-Conunit
tee and Co-Chairman of the 
Joint Committee on Future 
Status, "the facts that 
the talks are continuing 
means that we are making 
progress. If we weren't, 
we wouldn't be talking to 
each other." The Con
gressman added however, 
that the progress has been 
mostly in the area of lan
guage to be used in the 
financial portion in the 
Draft Compact 1 The two 
sides apparently remained 
quite far apart on the 
amount of annual United 
States aid to be pledged 
to the future Micronesian 
government. 

"We're coming close in 
words but not in figures," 
was the way Congressman 
Silk put it. A U.S. dele
gation member confirmed 
that considerable progress 
has been made since Friday 
of last week on the money 
question, while declining 
to name specific figures. 
He indicated both sides 
have given a little from 
their original proposals 
but were still quite far 
apart on figures. 

As this second week of 
the Seventh Round of talks 
begin however, there is no 
feeling of passiveness 
among either side. Both 
seem willing, indeed anx
ious to keep working even 
though the coming holiday 
weekend if necessary to 
complete the Draft Com
pact. 

Meanwhile, the Microne
sian contingent in Wash
ington continues to wait 
along with everyone in the 
Trust Territory for some 
final word on the Microne
sian Legal Services grant 
vetoed. There was no word 
Monday from the Office of 
Economic Opportunity on 
that. Director Alvin Ar
nett is still comtempla
ting the-action he will 
take. 

And final preparations 
were being made Monday af
ternoon Washington time 
for the second appearance 
in as many weeks before a 
U.S. Congress Committee 
for the Trust Territory 
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Samoans open fire on 
PAPA PAGO -Just as there 

was said to be a snake in 
Eden, there seems to be a 
ripple from Watergate in 
the Pacific island para
dise of Pago Pago, 

It was reported in early 
September that John M. 
Haydon, Nixon-appointed 
governor of the remote dot 
of U.S. territory, Ameri
can Samoa, was under in
vestigation on charges 
relateq t-0 election-fixing 
and violation of civil 
rights .. 

News filters out reluc
tantly from these iso
lated islands but, as it 
shaped up, Haydon-governor 
of the territory since 
1969-was not only investi
gated but charged and 
tried for six violations 
of the Hatch Act (which 
prohibits the use of· poli
tical influence in a popu-
lar election) • -

In this U.S. balliwick 
(only 27,000 people at 
least 10,600 miles away 
from Washington D.C.)the 
pattern of Watergate ap
pears to have been re
peated-with, of course, 
Samoan variations. 

Gov. Haydon, it was 
charged, used the U.S.
owned and operated TV 
channel to make an elec
tion-eve speech opposing 
a local candidate and a 
local' ballot proposition 
which would have provided 
an· · elected governor for 
American Samoa next year. 
He testified that he had 
not "ordered" the TV sta
tion to broadcast his 
speech but admitted under 
cross examination that he 
made "a very strong re
quest," 

The case, heard before 
Judge John J. McCarthy 
from Washington, took up 
six days and now awaits 
the Judge's decision and a 
recommended verdict which 
he must deliver shortly 
before Christmas, 

According to reports, 
the evidence weighs heavi
ly against the governor. 
In his TV and radio broad
cast, repeated several 
times on the day before 

the election in Pago Pago, 
Haydon urged voters not to 
elect "a Caucasian" to the 
American Samoan legisla
ture. Wilbur Reine-a Cau
casian candidate-was ins
trumental in bringing 
charges against Haydon. 

Haydon was also accused 
of broadcasting inaccura
cies concerning his own 
salary and the number of 
federal grants he had ob
tained for the territory 
since his governorship 
began. At the hearing, 
the governor was variously 
characterized (by his de
fense attorney) as "an im
perfect man doing a diffi
cult job in American 
Samoa" and by the prosecu
tion as a man who "put 
himself above the law and 
used the power of the 
government · to achieve his 
own ~nds." 

Whatever the outcome, 
John M. Haydon's political 
future seems rather dim. 
It is obvious that some
where along the line the 
governorship of this 
small, forgotten scrap of 
U.S. territory got badly 
off course. The gover
no~'s plight might well 
underscore the dilemma of 
presidential appointees 
l;lolding down "vacation 
-posts" such as American 
Samoa. 

John Haydon (53) is a 
Seattle publisher. His 
political experience be
fore Samoa seems to have 
been confined to a term as 
head of the Seattle Port 
Conunission. He was, it 
would appear,a strong sup
porter of Richard Nixon 
for president. in 1968 and 
his support was, presuma
bly, rewarded by appoint
ment as territorial gover
nor in Samoa. 

Haydon comes 
strong-willed, 
man. 

on as a 
unsmiling 

His demeanor-as a busi-. 
nesslike, no-nonsense, 
U .s. mainlander - must 
have shocked the easy
going Samoans from the 
beginning. His efforts, 
in their behalf , however • 
well-meaning, were mis-

appointed governor 
By JOHN FORBIS 
corrtsPOndlllf, Th• oregantan 

Reprinted from the (}rlego
nian, Forum. 

placed. He is quoted as 
saying that the charges 
which led to his hearing 
in Pago Pago, ''were inven
ted by people I've forced 
to obey the law." 

During his four years as 
governor, Haydon has re
peatedly been criticized 
for what have been termed 
"dictatorial" policies. 
Last year, he lost a run
ning battle to deport 
Samoa's newspaper editor, 
Jake KiP-g, and since then 
has been under constant 
editorial attack from the 
Samoa News. Commenting 
on the September hearing 
Editor King wrote, "Ameri
can Samoa has, believe it 
or not ••. John Dean, John 
Erlichman and E.R. Halde
man, It's not inconceiva-

ble that Liddy and Hunt 
may also be tucked away 
among the woodworks." 

In microcosm, the Samoan 
scandal appears shockingly 
paralfel to Watergate. 
There are implications of 
the same sort of "arro
gance of power" which has 
felled many of the mighty 
in the White House. While 
Gov. Haydon preaches both 
democracy and free-enter
prise, his actions in of
fice seem to have consis
tently belie4 his words. 

The governor's top eche
lon staff is largely ap
pointed by him. Thus,the 
islands' opinion makers 
and law-enforcers are ob
liged, by and large, to 
toe the gubernatorial 
mark. Haydon's defense 
counsel at the hearing was 
his.appointee, A~ty. Gen. 
Donald Williams. In cases 
of Samoan business deve-

con't on page 4 
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Samoans ..• 
can't o~om page 3 

lopment, the governor's 
office holds the final 
say. When American Samoa's 
governor makes a rule, 
there is little or no 
chance to appeal against 
it. 

are lo,e heaaed? 
With a little luck, they 

might start getting some 
answers before long. 

1he Samoans are a proud 
people who have endured 
many generations of ty
phoons and tidal w~ves, 
colonialism and exploita
tion. It would indeed be 
the crowning irony if 
American bureaucracy is 
the force which finally 
destroys their culture 
entirely. 

CARGO & PASSENGERS 
SERVICE IN THE MARIANAS 

& 

(ROTARY E.NGINE) 
ALSO SALES 

AIR CONDITIONERS Ar~o 
REFR;G:RATORS. 
REPAIR SHOP & SERVICES 
FOil lOUR NEEDS. 
ALL: 9707 TELEX: 7242551 

Near the close of the 
September hearing, Gov. 
Haydon is reported to have 
aimed his Big Stick in the 
direction of freedom of 
the press by allegedly 
blocking an interview bet- r::---~----===::-::,--:----:---:;;~~~~~~~:8~!'?~?'"'.----:771'."~ 
ween a TV newsman and a 
witness at the trial. Cri
minal charges of inter
ference with civil rights 
were lodged but withdrawn 
almost immediately by or
der of Atty. Gen. Wil
liams - Haydon's 
attorney. 

While the verdict 
Gov. Haydon still hangs in . 
abeyance, Pago Pago's 
mini-Watergate has at 
least been instrumental in 
letting-in some light to a 
murky corner of U.S.!#"~~~~~=,,=,~'"~~$' 
bureaucracy. Presumably, 

. 'the scandal will 
bring some official scru-
tiny of government 
in the islands. 

For more than 70 years, 
the Samoan group has been 
an orphan in the American 
scheme. Although money ;,=•-., 
($36 million this year) is ~· 
delivered regulariy from ?"'· . 
the coffers of the Depart- t. '• 
ment of the Interior to 
support schools, public 
works, medical care and 
such essentials, little if 
any actention is p~:td 
to the sociological needs 
on the 2·7 , 000 Samoan 
people .themselves.· 

Now, it seems, the small., 
voice of Samoa · is .. rising' 
in protest of u.s.·absen
tee ownership. The upshot 
may well _be at least a 
measure of home rule ·for. 
the Samoans who often seem 
quite perpl~ed as to 
their national status.· · 

Since World II, the 
Samoan islands have served 
no apparent strategic or 
economic purpose to the 
Uni~ed States and the 
Samoan.people, understand~ 
ably,keep asking.the·ques
~ion, who are we. and where 

) HV~Ol05 <.;.j,,ACCO C 
0

MPANY WINSTON·SALEM N C, ¢ A 

KINJ ·~ 1ro ·.ar" 13 mg. n,coune. SUPER KING 20 mg "tar". IJ mg nicoune. av. per·c1gJrelle. FTC HP 11or• AUG. 71. . . 

NOVEMBER 22, 7973 

D1VIN; AND ~INE 
Eci,IPfwENT 

Pa't'ER·AND SAIL BOATS 
P,O, BOX 2'792,. 

N.;l,NA., GUN'1 96910 
TEL, 772-8786" · 

f'MINE · IJUVE., ASlliN 

• 

• 



I 
NOVEMBER 22, 7973 MARIANAS VARIETY NEWS ANV VIEWS Page. 5 

Dear Editor: 

The act of the High Commissioner in vetoing the Mi
cronesian Legal Services budget proposal is outrageous. 
It is abusive of his executory power. Here is a very 
clear example of an American government representative
a guardian-suppressing and condemning the true and 
wholesome interests of his wards, the Micronesian peo
ple and their true native leaders. 

As between the American representative in Micronesia, 
Edward E. Johnston, and the people of Micronesia, there 
exists a revolting struggle as a result of two conflic
ting interests between them. 

It appears very· clearly from the apparent set of cir-. 
cumstances that the interest of the American government 
in Micronesia, represented by Edward E. Johnston, is to 
preclude and eliminate any means by which the Microne
sian people may challenge or obj,ect to a corrupt and 
suppressive American Administratioh in M:ffronesia. 

It is the wholesome interest of the Micronesian peo
ple on the other hand, to obtain and keep any means by 
which they can justifiably and judicially challenge any 
corruption, suppression, or deficiency in the American 
Administration in their own home in Micronesia. 

We, the "underdeveloped" Micronesians or wards d:f.d 
not learn about our fundamental rights to challenge the 
administration from the Spanish or the Germans or the 
Japanese. We learned it from the Americans and the 
American Constitution. 

Edward E. Johnston must have pledged to uphold the 
Constitution of the United States when he was sworn 
into his present office. I doubt that "he pledged to 

· deny the Micronesian people . the same fundamental rights 
that are given the American people not only by their 
great Constitution, but also their Declaration of Inde
pendence. 

It is my proposition that the act of the High Com
missioner in vetoing the MLSC budget is contrary to his 
oath; it is contrary to the constitution of the United 
States which he has the duty to uphold; it is contrary 
to-the purposes for which his office was created; and 
it is contrary or a denial of a fundamental right of 
the Micronesian people. 

I therefore think it necessary, that in the interest 
of settling this conflict; in the interest of protec-

ting the rights of the Micronesian people, and in the 
interest of implementing the true purposes and respon
sibilities of the United States Government in Microne
sia, Edward E. Johnston, High Commissioner of the Trust 
Territory of the Pac~fic Islands Micronesia, ought to 
be "impeached." 

Sincerely, 

Ramon G. Villagomez 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
THE STUDENT NURSES OF TRUST TERRITORY SCHOOL OF' 

NURSING WILL SPONSOR A VARIETY SHOW AT MOUNT CARMEL 
SCHOOL AUDITORIUM ON NOVEMBER 30TH AND DECEMBER 1ST AT 
7 O'CLOCK P~M. 

THEY WILL PRESENT THEIR DISTRICTS' AUTHENTIC DANCES: 
HULA, STICKS, MARCHING AND TAP DANCES: SONGS AND 
SKITS. BRING YOUR FAMILIES AND FRIENDS, FOR EVERYBODY 
IS INVITED. 

ADMISSION FEE FOR APULTS-IS $.75 AND $.50 FOR CHIL
DREN. RESERVED SEATS cosr $1. 00. GET YOUR TICKETS NOW 
FROM ANY OF THE STUDENT NURSES AT THE SCHOOL BETWEEN 
4: 30 TO 6: 30 P .M. FROM MONDAY THROUGH THURSDAY, AND 
4:30 TO 10:00 P.M. ON FRIDAYS AND SATURDAYS. YOU CAN 
ALSO CALL NURSING SCHOOL Ai".TELEPHONE NUMBER 6218. 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
NORTHERN ISLANDS FIELD TRIP 

THE QUARTERLY GOVERNMENT FIELD TRIP TO THE NORTHERN 
MARIANAS ISLANDS WILL BE CONDUCTED BY THE M/V NORMAR ON 
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 1, 1973 AND WILL DEPART SAIPAN AT 
10:00 P.M. 

IT IS REQUESTED THAT ALL DEPARTMENTS WHO ME SENDING 
REPRESENTATIVE ON THIS FIELD TRIP, PLEASE CONTACT ·THEi 
DISTRICT ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT OFFICE FOR BOOKING! 
PURPOSES. . ~-----------------------~ ,r-----------------------,-

11 $50 Reward 11 

:I F~ A LEAD ABCXJT A STOLEN I-K>NDA-175, PLATE #a :: 
11 CALL: TOOTI-MAN 11 
II Pl-ONE: 9351 II 
II II 
II PAAA I Sl1-10DAT I OTUBAI 1-0NDA-V5, PAA.A LMA ll 
II II 

:l_ :~~~ ~·~.:.-A~ :I_T~~~! ~u~u!~9~5! _J: ~---------------~---~---~ 
CHRISTMAS CLUBS 1974 m BANKOFAMERICA, Saipan Branch, announced the issuanced of their 1973 

Christmas Club Checks. A first for Saipan residents the checks will inject more 
than $12,000.00 into the local business economy. Bank of America Christmas Oubs 
of fer a systematic method of saving for Christmas and other year end expenses that 
seem to occur when funds are low. The 1974 Bank of America Christmas Clubs 
can be opened ~rting November 15, 1973 through January 31, 1974. The Saipan 
Branch invites all those interested to come in and open a 1974 Christmas Cluh 
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STATUS TALKS 
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budget people. Senator 
Alan Bible's Subcommittee 
on Interior and Related 
Agencies is due to take up 
the Trust Territory's sup
plemental budget request 
sometime Tuesday after
noon. 

Palau Leaders 
Accept Land 

Policy 
·WASHINGTON, D, C. , NOV. 

16 (MNS) --- An important 
key to the Microne!i,an 
response on U.S. land pol
icy, which was discussed 
this week in Washington, 
was the reaction to the 
policy of a high-level 
delegation of leaders from 
Palau District who travel
ed to Washington to con
sult with the Joint Com
mittee on Future Status 
concerning the return of 
Micronesian public lands. 

Headed by the two High 
Chiefs of Palau, Ibedul 
Gibbons and Reklai Lomi
sang, and the Speaker of 
the Palau District Legis
lature, Itelbank Luii, the 
delegation also included 
two members of the Dis
trict Legislature, George 
Ngirarsaol and Joshua 
Koshiba. 

After examining the U.S. 
policy which agreed to the 
return of public land, and 
after talking with the 
members of the Joint Com
mittee the delegation 
issued a formal statement 
to Ambassador F. Haydn 
Williams indicating their 
approval and acceptance of 
the United States propo
sals and recommendations 
contained in the U.S. pol
icy statement. The dele
gation said, however, that 
its acceptance was subject 
to four specific terms, or 
conditions. The first of 
these concerns the role of 
the Congress of Microne
sia. "The Palau District 
delegation does not deem 
it necessary nor proper 
for the Congress of Micro-

nesia to become involved 
and entangled in the pro
cedural process of return
ing title of public lands 
from the Trust Territory 
of the Pacific Islands Ad
ministration to the Dis
tricts," the statement 
said, indicating that the 
delegation has neither 
political nor historical 
involvement with the mat
ter. The lands should be 
returned directly to the 
Districts by the executive 
branch bypassing the Con
gress, the delegation 
statement says. 

"However," it continues, 
"noting the procedural 
nature of the role of the 
Con$ress of Micronesia in 
effecting the return of 
public lands to the Dis
tricts, and as a gesture 
of great respect and sup
port for the Congress of 
M_icronesia and the politi
cal unity of the Trust 
Territory of the Pacific 
Islands, this delegation 
has decided to accept said 
role of the Congress of 
Micronesia provided that 
it makes provision for the 
enabling legislation in 
its forthcoming regular 
session." Should the Con
gress fail to do so, the 
delegation recommends di
rect action, perhaps by an 
executive order, to return 
public land to the Dis
tricts. 

The second concern of 
the Palau delegation re
lates to the standing of 
the traditional leaders of 
Palau to receive and ac
cept title to public lands 
in trust for the people. 
The delegation reaffirms 
its position that "the 
public lands in Palau Dis
trict be ·returned to its 
traditional leaders in 
trust for the people of 
Palau". The statement 
then points out that the 
traditional leaders of 
Palau constitute "the most 
stable and most permanent 
body politic in the Palau 
District, which is intrin
sically responsive to the 
needs and desires of the 
majority and which enjoys 
wide public support." The 
statement expresses the 
belief that the tradition
al leaders are in all res-

pects legally qualified to 
receive and accept title 
to land, and that this 
standing should be speci
fically mentioned in the 
enabling legislation of 
the Congress of Microne
sia. 

Concerning the limita
tions and safeguards con
tained in the U.S. policy, 
the Palau delegation rec
ommends an amendment to 
clarify the portion of the 
policy relating to the po
wer of Eminent Domain. To 
insure that such power 
will be exercised only by 
the District Legislature 
in which the land in ques
tion is located, in the 
event such power is shared 
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between the central- gover-· 
nment and the Districts, 

Finally, the delegation 
from Palau commented on 
the section of the U.S. 
policy which commits the 
title holders of public 
land needed for defense 
purposes by the United 
States to agree to "accom
modate" those needs. The 
delegation, says the 
statement, does not dis
pute the thrust of this 
limitation, but because of 
its broad :unplications em
phasizes the position that 
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"the Palau District Legis
lature shall represent all 
title holders whose land 
shall be needed by the 
United States for defense 
purposes, and the United 
States shall have to nego
tiate with such title hol
ders through the Palau 
Legislature. "Further
more," the statement con
tinues, "it should be 
pointed out in this con
nection that this delega
tion cannot and will not 
accept the suggestion that 
title will be pa to 
the new titleholders when 
they have formally commit
ted themselves to accomo
da te the land requirements 
of the United States for 
defense purposes: This 
delegation believes that 
the subject of the return 
of public lands should he 
separated from and not be 
conditioned upon the mak
ing of such formal commit-

ments. 
However, this delega

tion, on behalf of the 
Legislature and the people 
of Palau, does hereby make 
a formal commitment to 
negotiate in good faith 
with the United States in 
order to accommodate the 
United States' defense re
quirements in the Palau 
District." 

In addition to the 
signatures of the five 
delegation members, the 
statement also carries the 
signatures of the three 
witnesses from Palau. 
They are the Attorney and 
legal advisor to the Dis
trict Legislature, Johnson 
Toribiong, and the Dis
trict's two Senators in 
the Congress of Microne
sia, Lazarus Salii and 
Roman Tmetuchl. The Palau 
delegation expects to re
turn to Micronesia within 
a few days. 

It was in 1879 that the 
TOKlO MAR~E & FIRE ~SURANCE Co. L~. 
was established as the first 
insurance company in Japan. 

OVERSEAS NETWORK 

{i)PAC~~ INC. 
CALL 6142 OR CCJvlE TO 

SECOND FLOOR AT JOETEN CCJvlPLEX 
AND MEET WITH RICK DELA CRUZ OR T, ARIIzu.11 

Court Hearing ••• 
can't nnom pa.ge 1 

To what degree is local 
custom, in this case the 
Marshallese custom of 
"Chipd.n", rewarding some
one for services rendered 
to be respected in the 
Western concept of profes
sional integritj in the 
perfprmance of duties? 
The refusal of "Chipan" is 
considered an insult in 
the Marshallese culture. 

Is there a distinction, 
valid in Micronesia, bet
ween a gift of $5.00 or 
5,000 to a public official 
when that gift is freely 
given? 

What did Former TT 
Chief Justice Judge Ferber 
really say a few years ago 
concerning the acceptance 
of fees or gifts to a pub
lic defender? 

It should be emphasized 
that this hearing is not a 
criminal proceeding. The ' 
judge is an official of 
the Interior Department 
acting on regulations set 
by that department to de
termine if the former pub
lic defender violated .the 
regulations, no.t the l~ws; 
of the Trust Territor~ 
or of the Interior Dept.·. 

Tinian ... con' t nnom pa.ge 1 · 

the November one letter to 
the CAB. 

Cruz stated that there 
was no repreaentative from 
Pan American at the me•t
ing and no offer was made 
to the members of the 
council in return for 
their favorable resolution 
recommending PanAm for the 
route. 

All of this clarifica
tion was the result of a 
letter dated Novelhber 1 
from Vice Speaker Leonardo 
F. Diaz to the CAB which 
described the proceedings 
of the Municipal Council 
and stated that the only 
reason that he voted for 

the resolution in favor of 
Pan Am was that: "The 
following offer was made 
to us: 

"That Pan American would 
send five members of the 
Tinian Municipal Council 
to Singapore at Pan Am's 
expense and seven members 
of the council, including 
the Mayor would be sent 'to 
Japan at Pan .Am's' ex-
pense." . 

Apparently, this ·offer·, 
witnessed to by_ Silvestre 
Cruz, Eddie Ctuz a~d Frahk 
Hocog, did not exist to 
judge by the statements 
made later by the same 
parties. 

J&A OTEL 
TINIAN 

AIR- CONDITION ROOMS 
BAR-RESTAURANT CAR RENTAL. 

FOR OOE PERSON $10.00 A DAY, AIR <nIDITICN RXM 
$7. 50 WITHCm' AIR cnIDITICN 

$12.00 A DAY FOR CAR RENT. 
SPECIAL CE'FER: A PACKAGE DEAL 

25. 00 A DAY INCWDFS RXM, 3 MEALS AND C'AR REN!' 
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WITH THEsEG~m;zWicJ suPERMARKET 
.MEAT DEPARTMENT 

.. Frrers 
··~ WHOLE POLY BAG 

,·• 

' Lb. 59~ 
MACKEREL 3 9 c LB 

U,S, 

FRESH FROZEN 
• 

SPARE 
RIBS 

99CLB 

Franks~...,. ---CAMPFIRE 12 OZ, 

99..i 

. PorkChops 
I CENTER CUT . 
I EXTRA LEAN ,' 

8 
... /·•c··o.·,, .. ",..,.·. 

lcLB . . ~• 

GROCERY DEPT. 
Real Fresh Mik QT. -------~ 

SWeet Peas CALJMJA 16 OZ, - 4 FOR • 7gc 
· t- Many Variety of ~ S ggc 

Sausages and Cold Cuts K~k, r c&H 
5 

LB, - - - - - - - - - - ·1 ss : 
------~ I noman 1.8 LITRE -------- • 

.......,PH--.ODUCE DEPT. Toilet Paper 4's PKG, ------ .89C 
Granes RED ______________ .79~~ Ta~ . 33 oz. ----------~-- • .1.89 · 

~ . . C Apples _________________ 1. bag Sar mes IN T0"1ATO SAUCE 15 oz. ____ 39 · 
Oranges _________________ .99~ag Argo Oil 48 oz. ----------- 1A9 · 
Cabtiage u.s. _____________ 15~~ Vinegar CIDER QT, --------- .30c 

... Carrots ]J/ CELLO __________ .2L Salt 26 oz. _____ ,: ____ 4 FOR .4~ 
·. O.nions JLM30 u.s. #1 _________ .25~b. Flour GOLD MEDAL 10 LB •. _________ 1~59:- .' 
.. ' 
,: 

• I ' ' \ 

·., • ) ; {:"¥ 
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Comet to watch end of this year and far from the glare of 
the sun, this will be the 
best time to observe this 
object with its blazing 
tail that will stretch 
across one-quarter of the 
evening skies and glow 
brilliantly in the dark
ness. · According to re
ports, this comet will be 
the brightest in this cen
tury and certainly bright
er than Halley's comet' 
that appeared in 1910. 

SAIPAN According to 
recent reports of astrono
mers from all over the 
world, a new comet, Kohou
tek, has been discovered 
and promises to be the 
most spectacular comet of 
this century. The comet 
will be visible during 
late December and until 
mid-January as it sweeps 
across the morning and 
evening skies. Kohoutek 
will probably be seen by 
everyone in the world and 
may become more brilliant 
than any star ever observ
ed with the naked eye. 
This comet was discovered 
by Dr. Lubos Kohoutek of 
Hamberg, Germany, on March 

Torism ... 

7, 1973, and may not ap
pear again for over 75,000 
years. 

Scientists believe co
mets consist of frozen 

' gases that travel around 
the sun. A comet consists 
of three parts--a nucleus, 
a head or coma, and a 
tail. The nucleus is the 
center star-like part of 
the comet. The head or 
coma surrounds the nucleus 
and may be from 30,000 to 
100,000 miles wide. The 
bright streak that trails 
behind the comet, or its 
tail, may be up to 200 
million miles long-twice 
the distance of the Earth 
from the Sun. The tail is 

can't 6Jr.Om pa.ge.·1 

all visitors stopped at 
two districts during the 
course of a trip, two per
cent stayed overnight in 
three districts, and one 
percent of the vi~itors 
layed over in four dis
tricts. Less than one 
perc~nt stoppe~ in five or 
six districts. 

The study did not in
clude travel by government 
employees or other resi
dents of Micronesia, but 
did include all business 
and pleasure visitors liv
ing outside of the Trust 
Territory. 

A second interesting 
statistic revealed that 
nearly 40-% of all visitors 
resided on the island of 
Guam. Most of these trav
eled to the Marianas Dis
trict. 

A breakdown of major 
markets showed that 37% of 
Micronesia's visitors came 

JOHNSON OUTBOARD MOTORS 
1973 MODELS 

NET CASH PRICE 
14 H.P.•Z9S.OI 50 H.P.• 1,DJUI •""•• 
8 H.P.• 411.95 65 H.P.• ~.--1 -....;;;, 
:: ::::: :::~ ::s ~::.·: ::::::, ..... :~ 
Zi H.P.• BJLJO 135 H.P,• Z,DJS.H o...,.,,, "-. 
40 H.P.• S4l.15 I 

PLUS Orw YHr Warranty I F,ee Break-In Inspection •nd 
Tune-UP I Comole11 Part, and S.r,i~ / Financint A'l.u.bie. 

MARIANAS 
BOATS I MOTOU 

IA T BUTL'f-- R'S) Sind1ana 

772-2274 

from Japan, 38% from Guam, 
18% from the 50 United 
States, 2% from the Phi
lippines, and 5% from the 
other regions of the 
world. 

Iq ~ound numbers, the 
entry statistics for the 
first six months of 1973 
were as follows: 23,500 
visitors entered the Trust 
Territory, 22,300 entered 
only one district, and 
2,200 traveled to two or 
more districts. 

In the latter group of 
2,200, some 1,300 entered 
two districts, 500 visited 
three districts, 200 
called at four districts, 
125 stopped over in five 
districts and about 75 
called at all six dis
tricts of Micronesia du
ring a single visit to the 

" t 

BANKm 
OFAMERICA 

SERVING 
SAIPAN 
OVER 

~ 25YEARS 

alway~ directed away from 
the sun and is longest 
when the nucleus is near
est the sun. 

People throughout the 
Trust Territory and 
throughout the world may 
observe this brilliant co
met before sunrise or af
ter sunset. In December 
Kohoutek will be visible 
in the eastern sky, ap
proximately one hour be
fore sunrise. During the 
latter part of December 
and during the first half 
of January, the comet will 
be visible in the western 
sky shortly after sunset. 
Since the comet will be 
very bright at this tim~ 

Trust Territory. 
As a result of the ex

tensive study, the govern
ment's entry statistics 
will be adjusted to re
flect the new information. 
It is the practice to 
count a visitor every time 

Scientists throughout 
the world are making de
tailed studies of the na
ture of the comet from the 
ground, from airplanes, 
and from earth satellites. 
A group of U.S. Skykab 
astronauts will also ob
serve the c;omet. 

' 
he enters a new district. 
This results in multiple 
co~its of many travelers. 
The study revealed that 
the actual number of per
sons is equal to 86% of 
the total entries reported 
to the goveriunent's inuni
gration division. 

Best Wishes and 
Happy Thanksgiving 

Day To Every· 
From The 

Management 
·and 
Staff 

MICRONESIAN CONSTRUCTION CO. 
ARCHITEClS•ENGINEERS • BUILDERS•CONSl'RUCTIOII lllf'II.I 

P.O. BOX 63 • 'SAIPAN • MARIANA ISLANDS • ....:.:i 

- ~ 



YOU ARE THE LUCKY ONE T · 
· 1973 MUSI ANOS, 0 

MUSTAN6 HARDTOP 
$ ,820 

MUSIAi SPORTSROOF 
$4)99 

ST ONES OF THE 
L Fl 

--MUSTAN6 CONVERTIBlE 
$5,340 

~!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!f!I!!!~ a --
~ 

P -UP F-100 $4,999 
SEI KELLY ADA FOR A NEW CAR DEAL TEL. 6448 

,· 
ANUNCIO.PARA I PESCAOOD GIYA SAIPAN NA PARA U GUAHA .MEETTIK; GI .MAMAMAIIA NA~, NOVIEMBRE DIA 25, )..973 

GI ORA.AN AUS 2: 00 GI DE.SPUES DE TAI.DANE GUA'ID GI GIMA CCN3RESCN MUNICIPAL GIYA CHAIAN KANOA. I POOPOSI'ION 
F.sTE NA MEET!Ni PARA tJMA DESCUTE I MA FOlMAN I SAIPAN FISHIN:; CO-OPERATIVE ASSCCIATI<N. ESTEGI UN OPPORIUNI -
DAD PARA 'IDOOS AYO SIHA NA PEI'SONAS NI MAN PEPESKA. PUES MAN MAYAY'PMA I ATI'ENSION NIHA TOlX6 AYO SIHA NI MAN 
INTERESAO POr ESTE NA INE"l'tm NA UFAN MA'ro YA UMA A'ITENDE ESTE NA MEm'ING SA SllMEN JMPORI'ANI'E. ~~-----~~~~~~~~=~·::-. I 

• . MARIANAS . 

• 

·uARIETYG.:: 
f.QBOX 231 SAIPAN, • ,--,-· ~::::::::::::::::.____.=;;~. 
MARIANA ISLANDS 96950. 

f\RSltl~ 
LEONARD MASG>N 
5234 KEAKEALANI ST. 
HONOLULU, HAWAII 9682! 
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